AUGUST 9, 1989

The First Annual Coastal Quilters' Family Picnic was held at Stow Park. About 15 families were present.

Marty made some announcements:

-Basket quilts and related items are needed for our Library window display in September.

-The raffle quilt is again at the Cotton Gallery and everyone is

encouraged to come spend some time on it.
-Challenge quilts should be brought to the next meeting, finished or not, in a brown paper bag. Keep in mind that they're to be

kept secret until the October meeting.

-Lucy Hilty will be our September speaker; her lecture will be "Fine Quilting". There is still space available for her workshop on September 14; if interested, call Jan Inouye.

-September 30 will be our next Goleta Valley Community Center

Quilting Bee; call Sandi Globus for information.

-October's speaker is Elinor Peace Bailey; her lecture is "Dolls and Beyond". Her "Victorian Doll" workshop on the next day still has spaces available; sign-ups will be at the September meeting.

-On Saturday, October 14, as part of Goleta Valley Days, we will have a quilt display at the Goleta Valley Community Center.

Carol Boyce is the one to call for more information.

-We still need some folks to volunteer as officers or committee people for 1989. Sheila Wiley is in charge of nominations; call her with suggestions!

-Even though the Goleta Library has said that they will have to be closed on Wednesday evenings, we will still be able to meet there.

After much food and talk, Colleen Ozab guided us into some killer balloon games. These activities dispelled forever the myth that quilters are sweet little gray-haired creatures, quiet in nature and demure in demeanor; a good time was had by all!

Our next meeting will be September 13 and we will meet as usual at the Goleta Library. Our speaker will be Lucy Hilty; her lecture will be

"Fine Quilting".